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Brussels, 19 September 2007
MHA/SC/RB-SDviolence

· To the members of the Social Dialogue Committee

· To the members of the Harassment and Violence negotiating team

· To the ETUC member organisations

	Implementation 

of the

framework agreement on 

harassment and violence at work 

TIME FOR ACTION!


Dear Colleagues,

As you may recall, the ETUC signed together with BUSINESSEUROPE/UEAPME and CEEP on 26 April 2007 the autonomous framework agreement on harassment and violence at work. 

Based on the experiences gained in the process of the implementation of the previous autonomous framework agreement on telework and stress at work, the ETUC considers that its role as signatory party should go beyond just negotiating and signing the agreement, but as well to effectively as possible assist its member organisations in the actual implementation of the agreement within the European/national context. 

Following the positive experiences with the ETUC follow-up project on the implementation of the stress at work agreement, the ETUC again applied for a specific project funding to the European Commission which is now going through the Commissions’ acceptance procedures. Amongst others, the following actions are foreseen: 
1) translation of the framework agreement in 21 languages via the EU social dialogue translation fund; 
2) the elaboration of an ETUC interpretation guide on the agreement and possibility to make it available in 21 languages, 
3) a specific section on the ETUC website relating to the agreement and its implementation,
4) interim implementation reports in different languages,
5) two decentralised working group meetings, 

6) a Closing Conference.
Main objective is, as said, to assist as much and as effectively as possible our affiliated organisations in their implementation efforts by providing information and follow-up seminars and other tools, such as interpretation guides, a specific website section, etc.

John Monks, General Secretary
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In order to facilitate the communication between your organisation and the ETUC on this project and the envisaged actions, we kindly ask you to provide us with the name and contact details of a colleague in your organisation who will serve as a contact person in the framework of this project. Please send back the attached reply form as soon as possible to: Roxane Bertolini (rbertoli@etuc.org) and Stefan Clauwaert (sclauwae@etui-rehs.org).
Secondly, and since we can provide you with a translation of the EU framework agreement in your respective national language(s), please mark on this form as well whether you would like to have such a translation and if so, in which language(s). If on the other hand, your organisation, eventually together with other national trade union organisations and/or employers’ organisations, has already made or envisages making a translation of the text of the EU framework agreement into your national language(s), please send us the text of the translation(s) also as soon as possible. And this for two main reasons: firstly because since there is the possibility to have the agreement translated into 21 languages via the EU social dialogue translation fund, we want to avoid duplication of work; and secondly, we envisage putting all these different language versions on the specific website section.

Finally, attached you will also find a first version of a “trade union implementation report” (in English only for the moment). This table provides an overview of the information which we were able to collect so far on the implementation in the different countries and sectors. It also describes recent developments on the issue at stake in certain EU institutions and other forums. We kindly ask us to send in any additional information you might have concerning the implementation in your country/sector as we intend to update this table on a continuous basis.

The ETUC thus hopes that this initiative will contribute to a successful implementation of this important agreement and thereby counts on your full support and cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Maria Helena André,
Deputy General Secretary

Annexes : nomform + report 
